PYTHAGORAS GREEK SCHOOL

Postal Address: Box 49,168 Martin Street Brighton VIC 3186

Tel: 0417 393049, 0417 393025

Website: www.pythagoras.vic.edu.au Email: principal@pythagoras.vic.edu.au



Newsletter

'Τα λέμε'

March 2017

Apokries 2017

Thank you to all the children who came dressed in their fancy costumes during our Apokries Celebrations. The children put on a fantastic little show which included a fancy dress parade and the presentation of traditional and contemporary songs and dances. It seems the dance Yianka was the favourite of the day! Thank you to our wonderful parents for your support in ensuring the children were all dressed up for the day. Furthermore, I must acknowledge the efforts of all the teachers who assisted in the preparation of the performances. I also loved their costumes!



Celebrating the 25th of March

Pythagoras Greek School, as in the past, will be participating in the Greek National Independence Day Parade at the Shrine of Remembrance on Sunday 26 March. This is an important historical celebration for Greeks all around the world. We would dearly love all our students to attend. **This year our school is Number 44.**

Students are to be brought and collected from the Shrine by parents. The Organising Committee has informed us that the parade will commence at 12.30pm. It is therefore imperative that students are there by 12.00am. Following the Parade, students will be dismissed from the left or (Birdwood Ave) side of the Shrine. There will be over 70 schools and organisations parading on the day.

Students are encouraged to wear the Greek National costume if they have one available. Otherwise, students must be neatly attired, wearing the school polo top with black or blue skirts for the girls and black or blue shorts or pants for the boys. Please ensure that the skirts are at or below the knee. Girls' hair must be tied up

if shoulder length and longer and hair ties for this occasion can only be white ribbon. All students must wear black shoes. Students who do not have the school top should see Mrs Alaveras. The polo top costs \$20.00.

If you have any questions or queries regarding the Parade please email or call me to discuss. For any updates please follow us on FACEBOOK.

Enrolment Forms / School Fees

We must remind parents that the enrolment forms and school fees owing for Semester 1 are now overdue. To make payments please see Mrs Alaveras at the campus. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter contact Mrs Roubos on 0417 393 025.

Parent Information Session & School Blessing

During last month's parents' information session, Mr Con Roubos explained the VCE program to parents interested in finding out more about the two final years of secondary schooling. We would like to thank those parents who attended and we hope to see more at future gatherings. Father John and Father Dimitrios also ventured to our school campuses to perform the sacred mystery of the Holy Blessing. We truly appreciate their support and commitment.



Term 1 Break

School Campus	Term 1 Ends	Term 2 Begins
Preston	27 - 3 - 2017	17 - 4 - 2017
Sth Melbourne	31 - 3 - 2017	21 - 4 - 2017
Elwood	1 - 4 - 2017	22 - 4 - 2017
Caulfield	1 - 4 - 2017	22 - 4 - 2017

We will see you all at the Greek National Independence Day Parade at the Shrine of Remembrance on Sunday the 26th of March.

